Long Beach Unified School District and

Teachers Association of Long Beach March 25, 2021

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

The Long Beach Unified School District ("District") and the Teachers Association of Long Beach (TALB) enter into this Memorandum of Understanding ("MOU") and agree to the following guidelines for the implementation of Mandated Training and Professional Development for the Summer of 2021 and the 2021-2022 School Year.

- 1. All teachers agree to attend five days of mandated summer professional development during one of the two designated weeks. Participants will be paid the Teachers Hourly Extra Compensation Rate.
- 2. As part of the compensation package agreed upon by the District and TALB, all teachers are required to participate in the following mandated on-line training:
 - a. Mandated Reporting (38 minutes)

This MOLL shall expire on June 20, 2022

b. Youth Suicide: Awareness Prevention and Postvention (41 minutes)

All teachers must complete the mandated training by October 31, 2021 utilizing their own time. Training modules will be available beginning July 1, 2021.

- 3. This MOU shall not be precedent setting nor form any basis for past practice.
- 4. This MOU resolves the negotiable effects of Mandated Training and Professional Development throughout the District.

Stan Saul 1	
For the District	For TALB
3-25-21	
Date	Date